
July 5, 2023 

June 2023 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We appreciate your continued prayers as we continue through language school. We have just 
finished our first quarter, and we are thankful for the Lord’s help in getting us through so far. 
We also appreciate your prayers for our visa situation. While we are still waiting on full 
approval for our religious worker visa, we are able to get an extension of our current visa and 
we do not have to leave the country at this time. We would appreciate your continued prayers 
for this visa process.  

During the month of July, we will have a break from language school for a few weeks. During 
this break, Iglesia Bautista Belén will be hosting a pastor’s conference from July 17 to July 19 
that we will be helping with. We would also appreciate your prayers for those traveling to this 
conference and that God would do a mighty work through this conference. 

We would appreciate your prayers as we are working to save money and prepare for our move 
to Mexico. We are working on finalizing the details of our plans at this time, and I am also 
trying to save and plan for the finances needed for this next move. Thank you again for your 
help and prayers that got us here to Honduras, and we look forward to telling you how God will 
work out this next move in time to come! 

Once again, I do want to thank you for your prayers for us: they are vital for us as we live on 
the foreign field. God has worked mightily through your prayers, and we know that He will 
continue to do so as His people pray.  

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• We have been 

through a full 
quarter of Spanish 
classes 

• We do have an 
extension for our 
current visa so we 
do not have to leave 
the country 

Prayer Requests: 
• Smooth visa process 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Cultural adjustment 
• Funds for move to 

México


